Organiser’s Comments

I said I would organise Newmillerdam back in March this year. This was my first go at organising an event and I went in at the deep end with two events to organise! Apart from a parking issue which was eventually sorted out a couple of weeks before the event, everything came together to produce an event which should have taken place a year ago.
Some new ideas were trialled at these events and these appear to have worked okay and hopefully will be used at future events.
I hope everyone enjoyed the event. The turnout was good despite the weather this morning which was cold and a heavy mist. 
I have to say thank you to my co-organiser, Helen Martland, for the help given and asking questions when needed!
Thank you to Gill for the excellent courses. I heard good comments throughout both events.
Thank you to Emma for overseeing everything and pointing me in the right direction at times!
Also, a big thank you to Pledwick Cricket club for hosting us and providing excellent facilities and to the Pledwick Inn for use of their car park.
And finally, thank you to all the helpers who made the event a success.
David
